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7 December 2022 

Dear Sir or Madam, 

Sydney Olympic Park metro station – plans for over & adjacent station 
development – submission 

I write on behalf of Scouts NSW in support of the Concept State significant 
development application and Environmental Impact Statement for Sydney 
Olympic Park over and adjacent station development. 

Scouts NSW is fully supportive of the proposal to create a new Sydney Olympic 
Park town centre. 

Based on the benefits that further activating the precinct will specifically bring: 

• improved accessibility and benefit team members based at the Scouts
NSW State Service Centre, as well as visitors to our Centre, located at
Sydney Olympic Park, by developing a vibrant hub for retail, dining, and
recreation with improved connectivity

• provide improved amenities and choice for Scout Groups in the area, and
those visiting the area on excursions for cultural, educational or
recreational purposes

• align with the commitment Scouts NSW has to further activate the
Olympic Peninsula.

We are happy to elaborate on these matters further if required. Please do 
not hesitate to contact me for any further assistance or support. 

Your sincerely, 

Carolyn Campbell 
Chief Executive Officer 


